
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

August 14, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 
Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, Nick Castle, LaRon Golden, Sue Van Zant and Wendi 
Fuerstenberger 

Meeting called to order by President Marilyn Floyd at 7:03 p.m. Marilyn welcomed and introduced 
everyone. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the July 10, 2018 minutes approved as 
submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: The report covers activity from July 1, 2018 to July 31, 2018. A beginning balance of 
$1,660.20 plus deposits of $30 for three garage sale registrations along with a withdrawal of $22.84 for 
National Night Out expenditures bring the ending balance to $1,667.36. Hearing no objections, the 
president ordered the treasurer’s report placed on file as submitted. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: No officers able to attend. 

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend. 

National Night Out (NNO) – Review of Event: Neighbors enjoyed socializing with Roseville Police and 
Fire, Placer County Chaplains and our Assistant City Manager at our free NNO BBQ. Activities included 
raffle prize drawings, a self-serve photo booth, treasure chest toys and games. Corn Hole was a big hit 
with all ages and Police and Fire will likely have a rematch next year. Neighborhood attendance was 
down from prior years, likely due to heat and air quality. However, City and County attendance was 
awesome. We were pleased to have fellow neighbor, DJ RayRay, provide music for the neighborhood 
(something we’ve been wanting for years). We also welcomed Patty Hidalgo from Curves for the second 
year in a row. Leftover food in unopened packages was donated to non-profit organizations (Placer 
County Food Bank and St. Vincent de Paul). Notes were placed in the secretary’s binder to help plan for 
next year’s event. 

Everyone’s involvement with NNO is sincerely appreciated. The following businesses generously donated 
to our event: Patty Hidalgo from Curves (1801 Cirby Way), Golden City Chinese Restaurant (2002 South 
Cirby Way), 7-Eleven (2000 South Cirby Way), McDonald’s (1190 Cirby Way), Rachael Statham (DJ 
RayRay at 916-693-4617), Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations (RCONA) and an 
anonymous donor. SCNA’s thank you e-blast has been sent and personal letters to every donor have 
been delivered. Please let them know you too appreciated their involvement in our NNO. 

Fourth Annual Garage Sale – October 6: Marilyn reported we currently have four registrations, one 
raffle prize donation and one garage sale donation. Colleen prepared drafts of the half page reminder 
flyer and e-blast reminders to be scheduled online. Marilyn will set up the same map stations as last year 
at the four main entrances to our neighborhood. We will be short map passers so Colleen will request 
Oakmont High School volunteers for the first two hours of the sale. The October 6 date does not conflict 
with Oakmont’s Homecoming. LaRon suggested contacting Crestmont Elementary School to see if we 
can put an announcement about our neighborhood garage sale in an upcoming newsletter. Other 
advertisements will be website (already on home page), Craigslist, Nextdoor and Facebook. 



NA New Neighbor Welcome Packet: Marilyn received eight packets from RCONA with City information 
to give to new neighbors. She will check with Stephen Costello about homes recently sold in our NA. 
Marilyn said one NA included inexpensive Dollar Store items such as pot holders, oven mitts or kitchen 
towels to help fill the bags and spent around $25.   

New Business 
 
Budget/Goals - Crestmont Elementary School Donation for Use of Meeting Room: Last year, SCNA 
donated EXPO markers to Crestmont Elementary School teachers up to a $100 total value. Nick offered 
to contact Principal Farmer again this year to see what items are on the school’s wish list and he will 
report back with ideas for us to consider. 
 
Budget/Goals - Other Suggestions: Keep thinking about ideas and it will be on agenda in the future. 
 
“Boo” Event: For the past three years, Our SCNA “Boo” event involved delivering “Boo” baskets to eight 
different young families throughout the SCNA. Colleen reported we already have some items on hand for 
eight baskets. Sue Van Zant and Wendi Fuerstenberger have some children in mind and will deliver to 
them and provide the addresses to Colleen for recordkeeping. Last year’s budget for this event was up to 
$50 and $28.59 was spent. 
 

Colleen motioned that we deliver eight “Boo” baskets to different families throughout SCNA with a 
budget of $25 since we already have some supplies. The motion was seconded and voice vote 
passed unanimously. 

 
Dates to Remember: 
  
RCONA Representative for August 16, 2018 RCONA Meeting: Colleen plans to attend.  

Community Coffee with City Council: August 31, 2018 with Scott Alvord, 5:30 p.m., Location TBD 

SCNA Meeting: September 11, 2018, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Future RCONA Meeting: September 20, 2018, 7:00 p.m. Martha Riley Library  

SCNA’s Fourth Annual Neighborhood Garage Sale: October 6, 2018, 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  

Future SCNA Meeting: October 9, 2018, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Medication Take-Back Day: October 27, 2018, 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m., Maidu Community Center 
(prescription and over-the-counter expired and unneeded medications) 

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


